
October, 2011 

Volleyball and 
Swim Clinics are 
officially done for 

the year! 
 

See you guys in 
May! 

 
Coach Jacob 

Deadline for November 
Sunburst: 

October 15th 
 

Sunburst Email Address: 
EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com 

 
Contributions Welcome!! 

New Advertiser: 
Cecy’s Extreme Hair 

Page  9 
 

Please patronize our 
advertisers, and tell ‘em 

you saw it in the 
Sunburst! 

 

THE CLUBHOUSE IS 

AVAILABLE FOR 

PRIVATE PARTIES!!! 

 
Only $150.00 for 
EDHA members 

& 
$250.00 for 

non-members 
 

Call Roslyn Harding 
967-0183 

Look for us on the web at: 
http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado/ 

Find EDHA on Facebook! 

El Dorado Homes Association 

The Legendary land of wealth and happiness 
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EDHA  
ANNUAL 
MEETING 

Thursday, October 13 
 7:00 PM 
AT THE  

CLUBHOUSE 
Please join us! 
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p  resident’s Notes  
By Rich Taylor 

It was a pleasure to recognize and honor 

the winners of the Exemplary Homes 

competition at the Clubhouse on 

September 23. Although all the winners 

were not able to attend for various reasons, 

all in attendance enjoyed a delicious 

catered meal and many winners went 

away with door prizes contributed by 

generous local merchants and business 

owners. 

Thanks to Eric Meyer for conceiving the 

Exemplary Homes program over five years 

ago and for his continued effective 

oversight. Thanks also for all you residents 

who pay your association dues and commit 

yourselves to maintaining your homes and 

yards. Your positive actions enhance the 

overall appearance of the community and 

set good examples for all the other 

residents. Kudos also to the area 

representatives for their careful review of all 

the homes and making the tough decisions 

involved in the selections. 

Watch your mailboxes for the notice of the 

Homes Association Annual Meeting and 

plan to attend on October 13. This is your 

opportunity to give input about the 

activities of the Association and voice any 

concerns you may have.  We will also elect 

representatives for areas II, IV and VI for the 

coming year. As an “all-volunteer force”, 

the Association depends completely on the 

interest, involvement and contributions of 

the El Dorado residents. If you perceive a 

need in the community, come to the 

meeting with your recommendations and 

your intent to become a part of whatever 

you think needs attention. 

 
Yours for a better El Dorado, 
Rich Taylor 

Know an El Dorado resident who has 
gone above and beyond?  Nominate 
them for recognition in our regular 

column,  
“Hats Off To…” 

 
Contact the editor or any EDHA 

Board Member with your nominations! 

EDHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT RICH TAYLOR 415-3814 

VICE-PRESIDENT REINETTE ALECOZAY 241-2683 

SECRETARY LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

TREASURER DON MALIK 655-5453 

PARLIAMENTARIAN VACANT  

AREA I ALIA GARRETT  

AREA II TRACY JACOBSEN 590-6989 

AREA III REINETTE ALECOZAY 241-2683 

AREA IV KELLY ADAME 846-7777 

AREA V WIL PORTIS 650-3629 

AREA VI CONRAD BOECK 653-3633 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

CLUBHOUSE ROSLYN HARDING 385-9007 

CODE COMPLIANCE RENEE RICHNO 217-361-7339 

C.O.P. JERALD HOOD 654-0004 

LAKE VACANT  

GROUNDS VCANT  

SIGN DIRECTOR MARGARET TIMM 657-2329 

MAINTENANCE FEE  LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

POOL LINDA GARRIS 653-0997 

SOCIAL VACANT  

WELCOME WAGON VACANT  
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Attention dog walkers! 

Please scoop the poop! 

 

Repair and  
Drain Service 

Prompt Professional 
Service 

Carmichael Plumbing Co. 
655-9749 

Steve Carmichael ● Licensed Master Plumber 

SUNBURST STAFF 

EDITOR JESSICA HIXSON 995-1070 

 

DISTRIBUTION SHIRLEY STEPHENS 654-4758 

 MARY BROOKS 653-0474 
 

ADVERTISING VACANT  

SUNBURST  
  EMAIL 

EDHASUNBURST 
@SATX.RR.COM 

 

THE SUNBURST IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY (SEP-JUN) 
BY THE EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION TO PROVIDE 
COMMUNICATION TO ALL HOMES IN THE EL DORADO 
SUBDIVISION.  THE STAFF ARE ALL VOLUNTEERS AND 
THE PAPER SUPPORTS ITSELF THROUGH ADVERTISING.  
MAILING ADDRESS:  12606 PRIMA VISTA, 78233. 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 

HOUSE CLEANING PLUS — 
Eighteen years house cleaning 
experience. $60.00 one story. 
Limited openings. Neighborhood 
references. Lavonne Branham 646-
0258. 
 
HONEY DO’S AND MORE — Let 
me help you with any project. 

Ceiling fans, wallpaper, decks, 
fences, painting…Very reasonable. 
Call Rick at 789-0567. 
 
MARY KAY INDEPENDENT 
BEAUTY CONSULTANT PAM 
SMITH, phone 656-5426, email 
pamelasmith@marykay.com, or 
s h o p  o n l i n e  2 4 / 7  a t 

w w w . m a r y k a y . c o m /
pamelasmith.  El Dorado resident 
since 1973 and EDHA supporter. 
 

Classified ads and miscellaneous  
notices are available to El Dorado 

residents for $3.00 (approx. 25 words).  
 

Ads by students are free.  

http://www.marykay.com/pamelasmith
http://www.marykay.com/pamelasmith
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 Brakes 

 Clutches 

 CV Joints 

 Rear Ends 

 Tune-ups 

 

 Transmissions 
 A/C Conversions 

 Engine Overhauls 

 Engine Diagnostic 

 Suspensions 
 

 

 A/C Work 

 Fuel Injection 

 Oil Changes 

 CV-Axles 

 Electrical 

10% Discount With This Ad 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 30 Years Professional Experience 

Calling All El Dorado Babysitters! 

If you would like a free listing in the 

Sunburst as a babysitter, call the 

Sunburst editor at 995-1070 or email 

y o u r  i n f o r m a t i o n  t o : 

EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com. 

Think EDHA could do more? 

 

YOU’RE RIGHT! 

 

Pay your dues!  

Get involved! 

Date Time Opponent Location 

Oct.08 7:00 PM Roosevelt H-Heroes 

Oct.14 7:30 PM Churchill A-Heroes 

Oct.21 7:30 PM Reagan H-Comalander 

Oct.29 7:00 PM Lee A-Comalander 

Nov.04 7:30 PM MacArthur H-Heroes 

El Dorado Babysitters 

Brooke, 16 

Call for availability 

241-8485 
Britany, 16 

CPR Certified, Available Evenings & Weekends 

Your home or mine! 

478-1489 

Alley, 13 

CPR & First Aid Certified, Weekends Only 

264-1470 

If you would like a free listing in the Sunburst as 

a babysitter, call the Sunburst editor at 995-1070 

or email your information to: 

EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com. 
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Israel’s 

Income Tax and  

Bookkeeping Services 
 

Individual Tax Returns                               IRS Audits 

Sole Proprietor                                        IRS Problems 

Corporate Tax Returns                    Delinquent Filing 

Partnership Tax Returns       Installment Agreements 

Employment Tax Returns        Offers in Compromise 

Non-Profit Organization Tax Returns        IRS Liens 

 

International Tax Returns 

NO TAX RETURN IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

ISRAEL V. GARCIA, Enrolled Agent 
(Enrolled to practice before the Internal Revenue Service) 

 

I am a retired Internal Revenue Agent 

(Field Auditor/International Examiner) 
 

13327 Nacogdoches, Suite 4       Phone 210-599-8133 

San Antonio, Texas  78233             Fax 210-590-0383 

District 10 Councilman  
John Clamp 

 
City Hall Office 
P.O. Box 839966 

San Antonio, TX 78283  
210-207-7276  

Constituent Office 
3300 Nacogdoches Rd, Ste. 108 

San Antonio, TX 78217 
210-824-7355 

 
Go to John Clamp’s section of the 

City of San Antonio portal to sign up 
for helpful and informative email 

newsletters from your Councilman. 

 
http://www.sanantonio.gov/Council/

d10/index.asp 

 
LOOK FOR 

EDHA 

ONLINE! 

www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado 

You can also connect with us on  

Facebook! 

The City of San Antonio Notification System strives to aid in the safety 

of the community and increases the overall well-being of the citizens of 

San Antonio by keeping them informed and aware of emergency infor-

mation and/or city services. The mission of the system is to augment 

existing public warning systems by allowing City officials to notify 

citizens via a variety of devices, i.e. home phone, cell phone, email, 

fax, and text messages. Citizens can register by telephone or internet 

and can select which types of notifications they would like to receive.  

 

How It Works: 

 

When a message is sent, the system will notify you in the following 

ways, giving you specific instructions on the current announcement: 

 

o Call your Home or Cell Phone with a voice recording 

o Send you a Text Message 

o Send you an Email 

o Call an alternate Phone of your choice 

o Send you a message to your Fax Machine 

o TTY/TDD devices are automatically detected on every number, there 

is no need to declare such devices are used. 

 

To Register: 

 

Go to http://www.sanantonio.gov/saNS/index.html and click to register 

your contact information into the City of San Antonio Notification 

System, or call 1-866-484-3264. 

City of San Antonio 

Emergency Notification System 

Hours 

 

Mon.-Fri   9:00A.M.—9:00 P.M. 

 

Saturday 9:00 A.M.—6:00 P.M. 

 

Sunday 11:00 A.M.—6:00 P.M. 

 

Nacodoches Village 

13909 Nacodoches, Suite 100 

San Antonio, TX 78217 

 

Phone 210-657-4247 
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Moist Apple Caramel Cake 
 
Prep: 15 min.      Total : 1 hour 35 min. 
 
1 pkg (2-layer size) yellow cake mix 
 
1 pkg (4-serving size) Jell-O Vanilla or French Vanilla 
Flavor Instant Pudding & Pie Filling 
 
1 cup water 
 
4 eggs 
 
1/3 cup vegetable oil 
 
3 Granny Smith apples, peeled, coarsely chopped 
 
20 Kraft Caramels, unwrapped 
 
1/4 cup milk 
 
Preheat oven to 350 degrees.  Grease and flour a 12-cup 
fluted bundt pan or a 10-inch tube pan.  Beat cake mix, dry 
pudding mix, water, eggs and oil in large bowl with electric 
mixer on low speed until blended.  Beat on high speed 2 
min.  Gently stir in apples.  Pour into prepared pan. 
 
Bake 50 min. to 1 hour or until toothpick inserted in center 
comes out clean.  Cool 20 min; remove from pan.  Cool 
completely on wire rack. 
 
Microwave caramels and milk in microwaveable bowl on 
HIGH 1 1/2 minutes, stirring every 30 sec. until blended.  
Cool 10 min. until slightly thickened.  Drizzle over cake. 
 
Makes 16 servings. 

 

D O U B L E  F R U I T  F A N T A S T I Q U E 
 

1 6 oz ctn. strawberry yogurt 

3 1/2 cu frozen whipped topping, thawed 

1/4 cu strawberries, finely chopped 

1 6 oz ctn blueberry yogurt 

1/3 cu blueberries, pureed 

1 prepared graham cracker crumb crust 

 

Fold strawberry yogurt into half of the thawed topping; add strawberries and 

blend well. Spoon strawberry mixture into crust. Fold blueberry yogurt into 

second half of thawed topping; add blueberries and blend well. Spread blue-

berry mixture evenly over the strawberry mixture in the crust. Freeze until 

firm, about 4 hrs. Place in refrigerator about 45 minutes before cutting. Gar-

nish as desired. Store leftover pie in the freezer (if you have any left over!) 
 

Submitted by: Reinette Alecozay 

Halloween Party Cancelled 

Section 1. Number 
The affairs of this Association shall be managed by a Board 
of nine (9) directors. Six director shall be a resident in the 
area he/she represents, one director from each of the six areas 
designated. Three directors, designated as the President, 
Secretary, and Treasurer shall be "at large". (Amended 
10/8/07) 
 
The El Dorado Homes Association, Inc. will be subdivided 
into six (6) areas of near equal number of homes and of as 
near homogeneous block units as possible. (Amended 
10/8/07) 
 
Section 2. Term of Office 
In each even-numbered year, the membership in the even-
numbered areas of the subdivision will elect one director for 
each area to serve two (2) years. In the odd-numbered years, 
the membership in the odd-numbered areas of the subdivision 
will elect one director for each area to serve two (2) years. 
The Secretary and Treasurer will be voted on by the 
membership at large during the annual meeting in October 
for a term of two (2) years. If at anytime the positions 
become vacant for any reason, the current Board of Directors 
will find a new resident to fill the vacant position. A majority 
vote by the Board will be required to accept the selection. 
(Amended 10/8/07) 
 
The President will be elected to serve one (1) year and will be 
elected as President-Elect from among the Board of Directors 
by that Board at their first general meeting in June. (Change 
made 5 Oct 92) If the President-Elect chosen is a director of 
an area whose term is not to immediately expire, the 
nominating committee will include a person from that area to 
nominate a member to be elected to complete the unexpired 
term. 

EDHA Bylaws 
Board of  Directors/Selection/ 

Term of  Office 

Have a recipe you would like to share? 

E-mail you recipe to  

EDHAsunburst@satx.rr.com 

Due to lack of volunteers, we will not be hav-

ing a Halloween Party this year.  Hopefully 

with more advanced planning, we will be able 

to make this and other celebrations work for 

the upcoming year.  If you are interested in 

volunteering or have ideas for activities, 

please e-mail at EDHAsunburst@satx.rr.com. 
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Less than 33% of our 

Neighbors pay 100% of  

the costs of upkeep and 

Improvements to El 

Dorado.   

 

Have you paid your fair 

share? 

 

Mr. Fix-It 
A MEMBER OF THE EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

Specializing in: 

Interior and exterior painting 
 Decks and Fences 
Door replacements 

Home repairs   
Carpentry     
Drywall repair 

Free Estimates   

967-0233 
 Ask for John 

Mark  Your Calendars 
El Dorado Elementary would 
like to invite the community 
to the annual Veterans Day 

Celebration.  Watch for more 
details in the  November 

Sunburst. 
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Wine Tasting Event 

Friday, October 14th, 7:30 PM 

 

Its Wine Time Again! 

 

To everyone who came out to the last wine 

tasting, A BIG THANK YOU! I hope you all 

can make it to the tasting scheduled for 

7:30 PM on October 14, 2011 at the 

Valencia Club House. 

 

Back in July we set a new attendance 

record, and hope to do it again this 

October.  Our tasters continue to become 

more educated on wines, and continue to 

ask good questions.  We plan to have a 

new select ion  of  wines and 

accompaniment of cheese, chocolate and 

fruits to pair with the wines.  We also plan 

to have some small door prizes to give 

away. 

 

If you haven’t attended, please consider 

coming to this event.  These wine tastings 

are very informal and are perfect for 

beginners and for those who want to try 

something different without buying a full 

bottle just to try it. 

 

This is absolutely the least expensive wine 

tasting you will ever attend.  Our tasting is 

only $5.00 per person and typically 

includes tastings from six different wines, 

as well as pairings of cheese, chocolates 

and fruits. 

 

Don’t forget to RSVP if you plan to attend 

so that we may plan for the appropriate 

number of guests. 

 

Email your RSVP to: 

 

LarryJ_VHOA@yahoo.com 

NEWS FROM VALENCIA School is in Session 

Don't forget to slow down in 

school zones - and put that cell 
phone down! Remember, using 
your cell phone in a school zone, 
s p e e d i n g  o r  p a s s i n g  a 
stopped school bus can cost you a 
lot: 

 $642 fine for passing a school 
bus 

 $206 fine for driving 10 mph 
over the posted limit in a school 
zone; increases $5 for every addi-
tional mile. 

 Up to $200 fine for using a cell 
phone in a school zone.  
Slow down, watch for children and 
drive safely! 

Condolences 
to the family of USMC LCpl Brian 
Edward Zuniga who passed away in a 
motorcycle accident on September 11, 
2011 in Honolulu, Hawaii.  He is 
survived by his grandparents Edward 
and Delores Zuniga. 
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TRICK OR TREATING SAFETY TIPS 
Halloween is so much fun because it's not like other nights of the year. 

Have fun and stay safe by following these tips: 
 

See and Be Seen 
 

After dark, kids aren't usually swarming the neighborhood. But on 

Halloween night, they are. That's why kids need to watch out for cars 

and other traffic. Be sure that your mask or costume doesn't cover your 

eyes or make it tough for you to see where you're going. You might 

think about wearing makeup instead of a mask. If you do wear a mask, 

make sure the eye holes are big enough that you can see.  Kids also 

need to be seen on Halloween, so it's a good idea to wear or carry 

something that glows in the dark. You might choose a glowing neck-

lace, a glow-in-the-dark treat bag, or a flashlight. Your parents also 

can apply reflective tape to your costume. 
 

Don't Go It Alone 
 

It's best to trick-or-treat with family members or friends. And it's also a 

good idea to have a grownup with you. A cell phone can be another 

handy item to have along. That way, you can check in with a parent or 

call for help, if needed. 

 

Talk it over with your mom or dad when you're deciding where to trick

-or-treat. Sticking close to home is great because then you'll know 

many of the people and you won't get lost in unfamiliar neighbor-

hoods. And people who already know you just might throw an extra 

treat in your bag! 

 

When trick-or-treating, avoid going inside a stranger's home. Some-

times a person might invite you in for a treat, but you can just say that 

your mom or dad asked you not to go inside anyone's house. 

(Likewise, never go up to or into a stranger's car even if the person 

offers you a Halloween treat.) 

 

And if you're wondering about whether to go to a certain house, check 

if the porch light is on. If not, that's usually a sign that they aren't home 

or they don't want any trick-or-treaters. 
 

Don't Trip! 
 

You want your costume to look cool, but there's nothing cool about 

tripping and stumbling all Halloween night. Make your costume trip-

proof by: 

 

 making sure it's not too long 

 wearing shoes that fit 

 avoiding swords, canes, and other props that can get in your way. 

 

Let's Talk Treats 
 

Before you start eating the treats in your bag, you'll want to get a good 

look at them. When you get home, dump everything out and let your 

mom or dad see what you have. They can help you get rid of stuff you 

shouldn't eat. For instance, you don't want to eat anything that's loose 

or not in a wrapper. Anything unwrapped, including fresh fruit, should 

be thrown away. Without a wrapper, it's hard to tell if food is clean and 

safe to eat. 

Once you've looked over your treats, you'll probably wonder just how 

much you can eat. Well, it's best not to overdo it. If you don't eat too 

much on Halloween, you'll have leftovers to enjoy in the days and 

weeks to come. In other words, you can make Halloween a little 

sweeter by making it last a little longer! 

 
Tips courtesy of http://kidshealth.org/kid/watch/house/halloween_safety.html# 
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EL DORADO ELEMENTARY NEWS 
 

Fit Family Friday 

 

Hello Parents! We are promoting “Walk 

Your Child to School Fridays” 

campaign.  You may walk the whole 

way or park and walk 1 or 2 blocks.  If 

you are able to walk your child to 

school, consider the following benefits: 

 

 Encourages physical activity 

 Helps teach your child how to 

identify safety routes 

 Learn about safety in the street 

and how to navigate thru traffic 

 Reduce traffic congestion, 

pollution 

 And most importantly, enjoy 

quality time with your child 

 

We are starting this Friday, September 

30, 2011. 
 

Remember our doors open at 6:50a.m. 

and students must be in their classroom 

no later than 7:40a.m.  

Thousand Oaks Branch Library 

October 2011 

4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 

657-5205 

Hours of Operation 

Mon. & Wed. 12-8p  

Tue., Thurs.-Sun. 10a-6p 

 

October 3rd (Monday)  

6:30 -7:30p Monday Evening Book Club.  

Discussion of the book March by Geraldine 

Brooks 

 

October 6th (Thursday) 

4:30p Pajama Party 

Put on your pj's, bring your pillow and enjoy 

a Pajama Party at the library! 

We'll be joining with libraries, schools and 

families across the country to see how many 

people can read "Llama, Llama Red Pajama" 

on the same day. 

 

October 29th (Saturday) 

1:00-3:00p Halloween Party 

Come have a fun at our Halloween Party! 

 

Wednesdays (Oct. 5th, 12th, 19th & 26th) 

5:00p Teen Time 

Games, crafts, movies and snacks.... ages 13 

and up. 

 

Thursdays (Oct. 6th, 13th, 20th & 27th) 

Story time 

10:00a Toddlers actively participate in sto-

ries, music and movement enhancing their 

social, 

emotional and language development.  Rec-

ommended for children 18 to 36 months. 

11:00a Preschoolers enjoy stories and songs 
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2011 MAINTENANCE FEE INFORMATION 
 
 

Last Name: _________________________  First Name: ________________________ 
 

Spouse: ____________________________  Telephone: ________________________ 
 

Street Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Email Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Other household members at this address: 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
   

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

 Full Maintenance/Pool Fee   $160.00    

 General Maintenance Fee     $  85.00  

 Partial Payment *                   $ _____  
 

*For General, $21.25 every 3 months (4 times a year) or $45.00/$40.00 split over 2 months 
*Full Fees may be split $80.00/$80.00 or $55.00/$55.00/$50.00, but must be paid in full prior to pool use. 

 
Please Return to: 

El Dorado Homes Association 
12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX  78233 
 


